
[bookmark: _GoBack]SAMPLE LETTER #2

Dear PUSD Board of Education Members,

I’m a resident of the ______ community and am opposed to your plan to lease the Santaluz Middle School Site to Costco.  

The reconvened 2019 RPAC was insufficient because an appropriate enrollment analysis was not performed.  The district is planning on leasing this land for 40-60 years after relying on an outdated RPAC analysis from almost a decade ago, but also only relied on a 5-year enrollment forecast.  The math doesn’t make sense.  How can you say the land is surplus and a school is not needed when you didn’t analyze enrollment needs decades into the future?

Furthermore, the district has not provided any evidence that they performed a prudent financial analysis to determine which of the three RFP proposals were actually the most beneficial.  In fact, PUSD stated they did NOT perform an NPV (net present value) analysis to guide their decision.  I am worried, and so should others, that the same financial mismanagement that occurred under the previous Superintendent’s watch, is likely to occur again.  A proper financial analysis would demonstrate that the Costco deal is NOT a good one – not for the district and not for the community, now and 60 years from now.  

Simply put, it’s careless to make financial decisions like this without a proper analysis.  I encourage PUSD to stop its discussions with Costco and to begin working with the community to find the best use of this land.


Sincerely,





